
 

April 10th, 2014 
 
 
Ms. Sharon Ehaloak 
Executive Director 
Nunavut Planning Commission 
29 Mitik Street, PO Box 2101 
Cambridge Bay, NU 
X0B 0C0 
 
 
Dear Ms. Ehaloak, 
 
Re: NPC Conformity Determination for Renewal of Water Licence 1AR-NANA0914 (Reclamation and 

Post-Closure Monitoring of the Nanisivik Mine Site) 
 
On November 13, 2013, CanZinco Ltd. submitted an application for water licence amendment/renewal to the 
Nunavut Water Board (NWB). A copy of the application was forwarded directly to the Nunavut Planning 
Commission (NPC) at that time. A conformity determination by the NPC to the North Baffin Regional Land Use 
Plan is requested. 
 
CanZinco’s application to the NWB included a copy of the positive conformity determination issued by the NPC 
on June 19, 2008. In an email to me dated June 12, 2013 (and included in Appendix E of the application), the 
NPC advised that another conformity determination will only be required if the scope of the original project has 
changed. If NPC determined that the project conformed to the original 2008 licence application for reclamation 
and closure then a positive conformity determination would be issued. 
 
I thank you for your consideration of this matter and I look forward to your response. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Johan Skoglund 
CanZinco Ltd. 
 
 
Copied: 

 Brian Aglukark, Director of Plan Implementation, Nunavut Planning Commission 
 Phyllis Beaulieu, Manager of Licensing, Nunavut Water Board 
 Ryan Barry, Executive Director, Nunavut Impact Review Board 
 Arlene Laudrum, SRK Consulting 
 Patrick Duxbury, RT Associates 

 


